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DIVISION PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: 
 

Happy 2021 my friends. 
 
It comes as no surprise to anyone that all meetings are, of course, in 
abeyance which means that I have not officially donned the hat as 
Division president.  However, I’m sure that Bob Underhill does not mind 
in the least not having to prepare this little missal. 
 
It was difficult to greet the New Year with the obligatory “Happy” with 
the news, upon rising, of the on-duty death of Sgt. Andrew Harnett of 
Calgary Police Service.  A fellow doing that business we are all so 
intimate with, meeting his end in an event that most of us performed 
routinely.  It has become too common a reminder of the perils of 
policing.  I only wish the citizens we serve realized this model of person 

is more indicative of the people who wear the uniform than the perception distorted so horribly by 
events of last year. 
 
It has also been difficult to see the passing of so many of our veterans in the last few weeks.  We 
all know this must be, however it tugs at our collective memories and heartstrings to lose our 
friends. 
 
I trust that brighter days are ahead.  The new medications are rolling out more and more each 
day and let us hope that soon we will be able to mix and mingle again.  I will be in constant contact 
with the executive and as soon as permissible we will meet to prepare for coming times.  The 
original “Roaring 20’s” followed hard on the heels of the Spanish Flu pandemic.  I think we all 
have a newfound understanding of why folks reacted that way. 
 
I believe that better days are dawning. May we “Roar” again soon. 
 
 
Gord Cave, President  
Vancouver Division 

http://www.rcmpveteransvancouver.com/


 

 

              
 
      
VANCOUVER DIVISION: 
 
As Gord has mentioned in his message, the Provincial Health Orders, currentlly in place, preclude 
any in person gatherings for the foreseeable future.  We are hopefully that with vaccinations being 
rolled out that we will be able to resume our activities at some point during the coming year.  In 
the mean-time, please stay safe and stay healthy. 
 
              
 
 
DIRECTOR OF HEALTH & WELFARE - ADVOCACY: 
 
I had a number of Vets contact me regarding assistance with medical claims, and follow up on 
their pensions. 
 
The recent National Bulletin regarding the absence of the COLA clause on Medical pensions, and 
the proposed catch up naturally raised a number of enquires that were resolved. 
 
I have recently developed a number of contacts that I can now deal with direct, as a number of 
employees both RCMP Pension Division and the Veterans Affairs Branch are working from home, 
and undoubtably a number of phone calls go directly to voice mail at these branches.  A lot of the 
staff with these agencies are going the extra mile to assist during these difficult times. 
  
Ruby BURNS, the National Advocacy Director is stepping down. She has done an excellent 
job and her shoes will be hard to fill.  National is canvassing the Divisions for someone to step 
into the role. 
 
John Sherstone, Director 
Heath, Welfare and Advocacy 
 
              
 
 
VETERANS DISABILITY PENSION INDEXING ERROR CLASS ACTION : 

 
Dear Members of the Association, 
 
Jan and Vic Gorman of Nova Scotia Division have provided a link to a public 
announcement by the law firm Murphy Battista of British Columbia that they are 
launching a class action lawsuit (Manuge v. Her Majesty The Queen: Federal 
Court: T-119-19) 

 
From the Notification, 
 
"Murphy Battista LLP has filed a proposed class action against the Government of Canada 
concerning an error that was made in the calculation of Veterans Affairs Canada Disability 
Benefits payable for the period 2002 to 2010. The error was allegedly discovered by the 
Government in 2010, but not disclosed to veterans until 2017 as a result of a report by the 



 

 

Veterans Ombudsman. The Government of Canada has admitted there was an error and that 
$165 million dollars is owed to the affected veterans. The Government of Canada has advised 
they will pay out the money in 2020 without interest." 
 
The link to view the announcement follows. It is also noted that if you wish to receive information 
about the progress of the court process you may find out how to do it through the announcement. 
Earlier messages have discussed this situation and that discussion is available on the Association 
website and may be viewed by clicking HERE. 
 
The MurphyBattista announcement, which follows is only available in English. 
 
James Forrest 
Director of Communication 
 
MURPHY BATTISTA CLASS ACTION LAWSUIT 
 
              
 
 
VAC TREATMENT BENEFITS PROGRAM - COVID 19 SUPPLIES:  
 

Dear Members of the Association, 
 
Chief Advocate Ruby Burns and Nova Scotia Division members, Vic and Jan 
Gorman have provided the following information regarding the availability of 
COVID-19 supplies to certain recipients of VAC benefits. 
 

The information follows. Unfortunately, we do not have a French version of the order form 
referenced in the message and linked at the end of the message. 
 
James Forrest 
Director of Communications 
 
VAC Treatment Benefits Program - Covid 19 Supplies 
 
During th is National Covid 19 pandemic VAC has made some temporary changes  
including paying for masks and sanit izers i f  required  for personal treatments and 
i f the member/veteran is receiving a pension from VAC.  
 

As for limits of supplies and applicability, the member/veteran should confirm with VAC (1-866-
522-2122) before purchasing . 
 
Please click on this link to learn more about this issue. 
 
https://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/help/faq/info-veterans-covid-19/treatment-benefits 
 
Personal Protective Equipment 

 
I need personal protective equipment to attend my health appointments. Will VAC pay for this? 
 

https://rcmpva.org/cost-of-living-error/
https://www.murphybattista.com/practice-areas/class-action-lawsuits/veterans-disability-pension-indexing-error-class-action/
https://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/help/faq/info-veterans-covid-19/treatment-benefits


 

 

Yes, you may be covered if you need to wear personal protective equipment such as non-medical 
masks and/or gloves to receive treatment.  Additionally, if you need an escort to attend your 
appointment with you or if you have a family member attending VAC authorized treatment, their 
personal protective equipment will also be covered. 
 
What type of personal protective equipment is covered? 

 
VAC will reimburse the cost for personal protective equipment including non-medical masks 
and/or gloves, if your health professional requires you wear personal protective equipment.  The 
current year is $200.00/CY - Benefit Code 400935 
 
How do I get reimbursed for personal protective equipment? 

 
You can use your VAC Health Identification Card to purchase personal protective equipment. You 
can use this card with VAC registered health care providers such as your local pharmacy or 
treating health professional. They will bill VAC directly so you do not need to pay out of pocket.  If 
you are unable to use your VAC Health Identification Card, please complete a VAC 918 Client 
Reimbursement Claim Form and submit to Medavie Blue Cross by mail to: 
 

• National Reimbursement Centre 
• PO Box 6700 
• Moncton, NB E1C 0T8 

 
You will need to submit your proof of payment (original receipt or invoice) that shows: 

• the date you received the benefit or service; 
• the name of the benefit or service; 
• the amount you paid; and, 
• the name and address of the provider. 

 
Prescriber Required 
No 
 
Recommender Required 
No 
 
Preauthorization Required 
No 
 
Limit 
$200.00/CY 
 
Frequency 
N/A 
 
Negotiated Fee 
N/A 
 
Provincial Coverage 
No 
 
Comments 



 

 

For specific information on pricing and availability, please contact the Regional or District Office 
in your area. Get help if you have questions about your health coverage or about VAC’s treatment 
benefits program, visit any VAC office or call them 1-866-522-2122. You can also contact 
Medavie Blue Cross. 
 
The attached document can be printed off by Veterans who qualify for this program and present 
it to your pharmacy. 
 

FORM - VAC PROGRAM OF CHOICE (07)  MEDICAL SUPPLIES 
 
              

 
OLD KIT DISPOSAL: 
 

 
GOOD SERVICE PROVIDED – BUT TIME TO GO! 
 
Vancouver Division members if you have been thinking it is 
time to clean out the closet of that old kit now is the time.  
“E” Division will be making a sweep of the division picking 
up old kit at detachments throughout the province.  They 
have kindly included RCMP Veterans in this process. 
 
If you scroll through this message, you will see a list of items 
that you can take to the closest detachment for drop-off.  
Also, there is a list of drop locations (detachments) where 
you can take your kit.  Your old kit must be DROPPED OFF 
BY JANUARY 29TH.  If you know of former members of the 
Force who may not be members of the Veterans’ 
Association please pass this information onto them. 
 
Note:  Surrey Detachment will not be participating as they 
have their own process for kit disposal.  I have only included 

the drop off points for the LMD, should you require any locations outside the LMD let me know – 
bootsandspurs65@gmail.com 
 
Ric Hall 
Director – Historian 
Vancouver Division 
RCMP Veterans’ Association 
 
 
Good Day Commanders, 
  
As discussed during today's teleconference, the RCMP Veterans Association has reached out 
and asked if they can drop off kit for disposal. In consultation with CROPS, the LMD SMT is asking 
that you please support the intake of RCMP Veteran's kit for disposal as the intent is to dispose 
of as much kit as we can that is not warranted any longer for operational use. 
  

https://mcusercontent.com/3298eb9daeda46e9effc59a09/images/5637ae42-5e18-4d32-b4f7-6834a4591490.jpg
mailto:bootsandspurs65@gmail.com


 

 

If you could please advise your employees, in particular the front counter staff, that there 
will be retired RCMP officers who may be attending your respective Detachment with 
potentially boxes or bags of RCMP issued kit for disposal, that would be greatly 
appreciated. 
  
I will advise the RCMP Veterans that January 29th will be the cut-off date to drop off any items 
for disposal at the LMD Detachments with the exception of the Sunshine Coast, which the cut-off 
date will be January 25th. 
  
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to advise. 
  
Regards, 
  
David 
  
Sergeant D.K. (David) DOUANGCHANH 
Royal Canadian Mounted Police 
Acting Staff Sergeant Major and Advisory NCO to the LMD District Commander 
 
I have advised all the Commanders within the LMD District today on our bi-weekly teleconference 
to expect kit being dropped off by RCMP Veterans and will reiterate that in an email. I've attached 
the schedule for pickups and if the Veteran can get their kit to the Detachment prior to the date, 
that would be greatly appreciated. 
  
For your awareness when you message the Vancouver Vets, please see the following excerpt 
from my original message to the LMD District. Additionally, I was just advised that Surrey 
Detachment will not be participating in this disposal run. 
  
Collection for the Lower Mainland District will commence from Monday, February 1st to 
Wednesday, February 9th with the exception of the Sunshine Coast as their collection date 
will be Thursday, January 27th.   
 
The LMD SMT asks that all Commanders all Detachments prepare accordingly and begin to have 
your members bring in their uniform and kit for disposal to a central collection point within your 
Detachment. Please encourage all members to return kit/uniform items they have at home or in 
their places of work that are no longer serviceable, have been replaced, or don’t fit, so they can 
be destroyed. 
It is critical that uniform items that could assist someone in personating a police officer be 
collected and destroyed. The following is a non-exhaustive list of items that will be collected: 

-Duty belts and accessories, ceremonial belts, holsters. 
-Shirts, pants, jackets/parkas, SBA, SBA carriers. 
- Red/blue serge, police mountain bike uniform items 
-Safety vests with police markings 
-Hats/forage caps, epaulettes 
-All specialist kit items which have police/RCMP markings or identification,  
-Boots or shoes. 
-DO NOT include items such as batons or OC spray. 

I hope the Vancouver Vets can utilize this opportunity to rid themselves of much unwanted kit that 
they may still have in their possession. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to advise. 
  
Regards, 



 

 

 
David 

Sergeant D.K. (David) DOUANGCHANH 
Royal Canadian Mounted Police 
Acting Staff Sergeant Major and Advisory NCO to the LMD District Commander 
 
Pick-up locations - Lower Mainland District - Monday February 1 - Wednesday February 9, 
2021 
 
Day 1 - Monday February 1 
Depart Surrey 
Pick up at Hope (H) 

 • Boston Bar 
 Pick up at Chilliwack (H) 

 • Agassiz 
Pick up at FV Traffic Services/Ident 
Drop off at Division Stores 
Return to Surrey 
 
Day 2 - Tuesday February 2 
Depart Surrey 
Pick up Burnaby 
Pick up Port Mann 
Pickup Coquitlam 
Pick up Ridge Meadows 
Pick up Mission 
Drop off Division Stores 
Return to Surrey  
 
Day 3 - Monday February 8 
Depart Surrey 
Pick up North Vancouver 
Pick up Squamish (H) 

 • Bowen Island 
Pick up Whistler (H) 

 • Pemberton 
Return to Surrey 
 
Day 4 - Tuesday February 9 
Pick up Green Timbers  
Pick up UBC  
Pick up Richmond  
Drop off PRTC  
Return to Surrey  
 
Day 5 - Wednesday February 10  
Pick up Surrey Detachment – now advised not participating 
Pick up White Rock  
Pick up Langley  
Drop off PRTC  



 

 

Return to Surrey 
 
           
 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT – DUES 2021:      
 
The 2021 Membership Dues are now being accepted.  The yearly dues remain at $65.00.  To 
date, 135 members have paid their 2021 dues.  Please note that dues paid by new members who 
applied in the last quarter of 2020 have been allocated to their 2021 dues.  There are three options 
to pay your dues: 
 

1. Interac e–Transfer. Select the account you would like funds transferred from. Fill out the 
email address for the Vancouver Division which is rcmpvetsvan@shaw.ca.  If your 
financial institution requires a contact name, use RCMP Vets Vancouver. 
 

2. Mail a cheque (not cash) to: 

RCMP Veterans’ Association 
Vancouver Division 
Mailstop #1004 
14200 Green Timbers Way 
Surrey, B.C., V3T 6P3 

 
NOTE: All cheques must be made payable to “RCMP Veterans’ Association – 
Vancouver.” 

 
3. Pay online on the RCMPVA website by going to: https://rcmpva.org/ “Log in” and click 

on “Memberships” and on the far right of the page click on the “Renew” option and pay by 
credit card.  Please Note that this Option 3 may not be fully operational until January 
2021 or later. 

 
NOTE: In the past, many members have paid their dues at Division functions, such as 
luncheons, however because of COVID 19, this is not currently possible.  At this time, we 
would prefer that you use Option 1 or 2 as Option 3 is not fully operational until January 
2021 or later. We will notify you once this system has been implemented and tested.  If you 
have any questions about the status of your membership dues or renewal, you can contact 
our Division Treasurer, Rupert L. Bullock: email: bullock2@shaw.ca or phone: 604-533-5354. 
 

Rupert L. Bullock, Treasurer 
RCMPVA - Vancouver Division 
 

CLICK HERE - MEMBERSHIP DUES & RENEWAL 

 
           
 
 
PILLARS OF THE FORCE: 

 

mailto:rcmpvetsvan@shaw.ca
https://rcmpva.org/
/Users/RonMorse1/Documents/RCMP%20Vets%20Assoc/2020/Correspondence/Newsletters/bullock2@shaw.ca
http://www.rcmpveteransvancouver.com/rcmp-veterans-association-vancouver-division-2020-membership-dues/


 

 

The Friends and RCMP Heritage Centre are proud to 
announce the Global Launch of the Pillars of the Force 
which was held on December 24, 2020.  
  
You now have the opportunity to get caught up on the 
stories and journeys of other old friends, family 
members, and acquaintances whose stories are posted 
on the Virtual Pillars Wall: 

 
https://mpvirtualpillars.ca/ 
  
The launch included nearly 200 stories and stories will continue to be posted in the coming months 
and years as they are received and reviewed.  You can stake your claim at: 
 
https://rcmphcfriends.com/pillars-of-the-force/ 
 
              
 
 
VANCOUVER DIVISION CHALLENGE COINS: 
 

At our January meeting the purchase of Challenge 
Coins for our division was approved. The executive 
decided that each member of the Vancouver 
Division would be given a coin at no cost to 
individual members.  The caveat being that the coins 
would not be mailed out due to the cost involved and 
that they would be provided to members at General 
(luncheon) Meetings in order to entice members to 
attend.  Then Covid-19 struck and meetings have 

been suspended.  I volunteered to coordinate the distribution of our coins…why do I do this to 
myself?  I would still like to stick to the plan of handing out the coins at our General Meetings 
when they commence.  Rules are often broken.  I know that we have many members that have 
belonged to our division for many years but due to their, or their spouse’s, health issues are 
unable to attend our meetings.  I would like to be able to give them personally, or by the proxy of 
a friend, or by mail, their Challenge Coin.  If you fall into this category, please let me know how 
we can get you your Challenge Coin.  Challenge Coins have become very collectible.  I have 
received many requests for additional coins so that members can pass them onto friends.  If you 
wish an additional coin the cost is $20.00 which includes postage. 
 
Questions?  I can be contacted at bootsandspurs65@gmail.com or 604-853-5500 (Abbotsford) 
 
Ric Hall 
 
              
 
 
CANADIAN BLOOD SERVICES: 

 

https://mpvirtualpillars.ca/
https://rcmphcfriends.com/pillars-of-the-force/
mailto:bootsandspurs65@gmail.com


 

 

The Canadian Blood Services has recently been 
running an advertising campaign to encourage 
registration for the stem cell donor program.  
Registration for this life saving program has 
dropped dramatically during the pandemic and 
the need for donors is greater than ever.  While 

most of us are not likely eligible to donate, younger family members or friends may be.  We would 
ask that you bring this information to their attention so that they may consider registering as 
potential donors.  
 
Through the Bruce Denniston Bone Marrow Society, many of our Veterans and other retired 
members are or have been volunteer couriers for the program, travelling to locations where a 
match has been found for a local patient.  Again, the pandemic travel restrictions have greatly 
impacted this program as well.  Vancouver Division created a video (HAVE YOU GOT A MATCH), 
that is available on YouTube, which tells the story of a retired RCMP member who received this 
life saving treatment.  CLICK on the links below to access the video, the Canadian Blood Services 
site and the Bruce Denniston Bone Marrow Society site: 
 
HAVE YOU GOT A MATCH 
 
CANADIAN BLOOD SERVICES STEM CELL PROGRAM 
 
BRUCE DENNISTON BONE MARROW SOCIETY 
 
           
 
 
FRANK’S FACTS AND FUNNIES: 
 
Many of our members receive Frank Richter’s informative newsletter, “Frank’s Facts and 
Funnies”. 
 
Update:  As some of you know I experienced computer problems in early November which 
ultimately ended up deleting my entire Address Book. I would like to express my sincere 
appreciation for your support.  I currently have 150 FFF readers on my new distribution list which 
is a very good start. I will be asking our  readers to let me know if they also wish to continue to 
receive the FFF newsletter. All you need to do is to send me an email 
at frank.richter@shaw.ca and I will put you on my new distribution list. 
  
Thanks again.  
  
Cheers.  
  
Frank 
 
          
 
  
NEW MEMBERS – VANCOUVER DIVISION: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bLhYLqA6x7A
https://www.blood.ca/en/stemcells/donating-stemcells/stemcell-eligibility-and-registration
https://www.dennistonsociety.org/
mailto:frank.richter@shaw.ca


 

 

 
Vancouver Division would like to welcome the following new members to the RCMP 
Veterans’ Association. 
 
 C5277    Kathleen Aspinall 

  45050   James Young 
 
              
         
 
VANCOUVER DIVISION SERVICE BAR ELIGIBILITY - as at 2020-01-01: 
 

Several members of Vancouver Division have been 
awarded service pins / bars and many more are eligible 
to receive these awards.  If you have been a member 
in good standing of RCMPVA Vancouver Division for 
ten or more years, please CLICK HERE to access the 
September 2020 Newsletter to confirm that you are 

listed as an eligible recipient.   
 
If you are eligible and would like to receive the award, please contact Membership Director Ray 
Power (rayjpower@yahoo.com)  for further details. 
 
Service Bars awarded since the December newsletter: 
 

25 Year 27035  Garry Vikanes 
 
20 Year 35455  David McCartney 

 
              
 
 
LAST POST: 
 

The following members who were listed as having served in “E” Division or as serving 
members have passed away since the publication of our last newsletter.  Information 
is provided to our Division from HQ and other sources and may not be received in a 
timely manner.  For the full list of Last Post, please click HERE: 
 
 

 

LAST POST 

 

Reg Number Name Rank 
(Ret’d) 

Date Passed 

    
27554 GRIMM, Terence Halvar S/Sgt. 2020-12-17 
18343 FAIRHURST, Ronald Edward S/Sgt. 2020-12-19 
31169 MILLER, Robert G. Cst. 2020-09-17 
21138 HALLIDAY, Duane Sanford Cst. 2020-12-24 

http://www.rcmpveteransvancouver.com/vancouver-division-september-2020-newsletter/
mailto:rayjpower@yahoo.com
http://www.rcmpvets.ca/last_post.php
https://lastpostrecent.rcmpvets.ca/


 

 

32299 HOMENIUK, Allan Joseph Cst. 2020-11-01 
S0082 OWEN, Glynn S/Cst. 2020-12-25 
18984 BARR, James McMillan Sgt. 2020-12-04 
36839 THIESSEN, Peter J. Sgt. 2021-01-05 
22049 SHORTILL, Ross H. Sgt. 2021-01-06 
S/1472 POWELL, Ronald Richard S/Cst. 2020-12-27 
17820 BUCKLEY, Jack P. S/Sgt. 2021-01-10 
24011 McKAY, Bruce Lloyd Cpl. 2020-08-05 
37766 ALLEN, James Anthony Cpl. 2020-07-22 
16872 WACHOWICZ, Anthony Albert S/Sgt. 2020-07-21 
17773 STABLES, Verne Frederick S/Sgt. 2020-12-30 
18371 WEBER, Donald Charles S/Sgt. 2020-06-14 
34683 KJEHMUS, Dale Andrew S/Sgt. 2021-01-06 
17820 BUCKLEY, Jack Page S/Sgt. 2021-01-09 
    

 
              
   
 
RCMP VETERANS IDENTIFICATION CARDS: 
 
As you may be aware, RCMP ID coordinators in the divisions are no longer processing these 
cards and National Compensation is currently reviewing the national rollout of this program to 
determine the most efficient process for distributing identification cards to former employees. 
 
As you can appreciate, it will take some time to identify all those who are eligible to receive a 
retirement ID card. To aid in this process could you please provide the following information: 
 

Your name: 
Rank at retirement: 
Division at retirement: 
Years of Service: 
Date of Discharge: 
Regimental number/HRMIS number: 
Contact info: (email address and home address) 

 
Additional information pertaining to the process for receiving your card will follow in the coming 
months. 
 
Thank you for your patience.  
RCMP Member Benefits Unit  
RCMP.RetiredID-IDRetraite.GRC@rcmp- grc.gc.ca  
 
         
 
 
RCMP VETERANS BADGE: 



 

 

 
Vancouver Division receives numerous inquiries about the availability of a 
“Veteran” badge.  This badge is sold exclusively by the RCMPVA Quebec Division 
and further details on how to acquire one are available on their website. 
 
Click HERE for further details and purchase information: 
    

 
         
 
   
CANADIAN FORCES MORALE AND WELFARE SERVICES: 
 

 
Active and retired members of the RCMP are eligible to apply for 
the CFOne card.  There are a number of services, rewards and 
discounts available to former members of the Force through this 
program.  Attached is the link to apply for a CFOne card. 

 
CFONE Card Application 

 
 

 
              
 
 
ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION: 
 

 
The Royal Canadian Legion offers currently serving and retired Canadian 
Armed Forces and RCMP members a free, one-year membership to 
welcome them to the Legion! 
 

Your support helps the Legion make a difference for Veterans and their families in need, and 
helps ensure Canada ‘never forgets’. 
 
If you are not a yet member, join online through the Veteran Welcome Program and get to know 
your Legion. 
 

JOIN ONLINE TODAY 

      
              
 

 
VETERANS AFFAIRS CANADA: 

 
The attached link may be of some assistance to 
members who are submitting claims to VAC.  It would 

appear that this booklet was compiled by an independent body in 2017, however, there are links 

https://grc-rcmp-vets.qc.ca/en/who-are-we
https://rcmpva.org/ottawa-association-en/resources-ottawa-en/survivors-and-executors-guide-en/
https://legion.ca/join-us/free-membership-caf-rcmp?utm_source=enews&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=CF1Nov4


 

 

to the current VAC website.  This information is being provided for your information only and the 
accuracy of the information posted therein has not been verified. 
 
https://www.multibriefs.com/briefs/rcaa/vacdisabilityawards.pdf 
     
              
 
 
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF FEDERAL RETIREES: 

 

The National Association of Federal Retirees (Federal 
Retirees) is the largest national advocacy organization 
representing active and retired members of the federal public 
service, Canadian Armed Forces, Royal Canadian Mounted 
Police (RCMP) and retired federally appointed judges, as 

well as their partners and survivors.  The site contains a great deal of information that you 
may find useful.  CLICK HERE to access the NAFR website. 
 
A newly released "You and Your Survivors Guide" has been published by the National 
Association of Federal Retirees in partnership with Arbor Memorial Services. 
 
The book is 58 pages.  By CLICKING HERE you will be taken directly to the "document and 
workbook".  Once completed, you may wish to have it printed in order to have a hard copy of the 
document for your records. 
 
              
   
 
UPDATES TO BOOKLETS AND GUIDES: 
 
The RCMP Veterans’ Association has now published the 2020 edition of the “National Survivor’s 
and Executor’s Guide” which can be accessed on the National website. CLICK HERE - 
SURVIVORS & EXECUTORS GUIDEBOOK. 
 
Please feel free to share this and other pertinent documents with all former and retired members 
of the Force.  
 
This Information should be Shared and Retained by Family Members prior to the illness or 
passing of a Serving or Former Member of the RCMP. 
 
 
SOURCES OF INFORMATION AND IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS: 
 
Below is a list of the many frequently used services for veterans.  For a more complete list of 
links, please visit the RCMPVA National website by CLICKING HERE. 
 
Morneau Shepel (RCMP insurance plan)  
 
RCM Police Group Life, Accidental Death and Dismemberment Plans  
C/O Morneau Shepel1060 University Street  

https://www.multibriefs.com/briefs/rcaa/vacdisabilityawards.pdf
https://www.federalretirees.ca/en
https://www.federalretirees.ca/en/news-views/publications/you-and-your-survivors
https://rcmpva.org/ottawa-association-en/resources-ottawa-en/survivors-and-executors-guide-en/
https://rcmpva.org/ottawa-association-en/resources-ottawa-en/survivors-and-executors-guide-en/
https://rcmpva.org/welcome-national-fr/association-en/resources-en/links-en/


 

 

9th Floor, Montreal, Quebec H3B 4V3,  
Telephone: 1-800-661-7595 - 7:30 a.m. to 7: p.m. (ET) Monday to Friday,  
Fax: 1-514-395-7404 www.pbs-sra.ca 
 
Public Works and Government Services Canada (RCMP work pension) 
  
Government of Canada Pension Centre – Mail Facility PO Box 8500 Matane QC G4W 0E2  
Telephone: Toll Free: 1-855-502-7090 
  
Note - for Executive Services use: 1-855-502-7088 (C/Supt, EX-01 and above). 
Monday to Friday: 8:00a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (your local time)  
Outside Canada and the United States: 506-533-5800 (collect call accepted). 
Monday to Friday: 8:00a.m.to 5:00p.m. (Atlantic Time)  
Telephone Teletype (TTY) 506-533-5990 (collect call accepted). 
Monday to Friday: 8:00a.m.to,5:00 p.m. (Atlantic Time)  
Email: pensioncentrercmp.centredespensionsgrc@pwgsc-tpsgc.gc.ca  
Website: www.rcmp.pension.gc.ca The RCMP Pension and Benefits Web site, hosted by 
PWGSC, has detailed information on all aspects of pension administration. 
  
Service Canada - CPP and OAS benefits  
 
www.servicecanada.gc.ca 
Note: If there is any doubt about the eligibility for this or any Federal pension call: 1- 800- 277-
9914. 
  
Veterans Affairs Canada (VAC Disability Pensions)  
 
Veterans Affairs Canada, PO Box 7700, Charlottetown, PEI, C1A 8M9  
1-866-522-2122 www.vac-acc.gc.ca  
http://www.vac-acc.gc.ca/providers/sub.cfm?source=salute/july2004/fund 
 
Supporting Veterans in Need - 24/7 counselling services –  
 
Veterans and their immediate families can access free, short-term, confidential and professional 
counselling services. If you are experiencing work-relate issues family or marital problems, or high 
levels of stress or anxiety, call 24/7 Veterans Affairs Canada Assistance Services at 1-800-268-
7708. 
 
Public Service Health Care Plan 
 
http://www.pshcp.ca/# 
 
Medoc Travel Insurance 
 
https://www.federalretirees.ca/en/my-health/insurance/medoc-travel-insurance 
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The new Executive for the 2021 term took office on January 1, 2021.  Formal “swearing in” 
ceremonies will be conducted as soon as Health Orders permit. 
 
President   Gordon CAVE   jag140@telus.net 
Past-President  Robert R. “Bob” UNDERHILL runder@telus.net 
Vice-President   Ron MORSE   rimorse021@gmail.com 
Treasurer   Rupert L. BULLOCK  bullock2@shaw.ca 
Secretary   Karen Frost   kosovok2002@yahoo.ca 
 
DIRECTORS: 
  
Strategic Planning  Eric ROSS   evross@telus.net 
Ceremonies & Memorabilia Gord CAVE (Interim)  jag140@telus.net 
Health, Welfare Advocacy John SHERSTONE  sherst01@telus.net 
Membership   Ray POWER   rayjpower@yahoo.com 
Liaison to The Force  Ric HALL   rshall69@shaw.ca 
Social    Dorothy A. MARTINSON demartinson@shaw.ca 
 
Presidential Appointments & Governors: 
 
http://www.rcmpveteransvancouver.com/about/executive/ 
 
 
The position of Director Ceremonies and Memorabilia remains vacant for the 2020-2021 
term.  If you are interested in volunteering for this position, please contact our soon to be 
Past President, Bob Underhill for further information. 
 
         
    
 
STAY HEALTHY, STAY SAFE AND STAY IN TOUCH: 
 
Just a reminder that the print edition of Scarlet & Gold is no longer being published.  To stay up 
to date, please visit our Division website.   
 
VANCOUVER DIVISION WEBSITE:  http://www.rcmpveteransvancouver.com/ 
 
RCMPVA NATIONAL WEBSITE:  https://rcmpva.org/ 
 
If you would like to receive updates to the website as they are posted, scroll down on the right 
side of the homepage and enter your email address.   
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